
 

 

 

 

 

 

   Norm & Jeanie Higgins 
Your missionaries to 

Baja California 

Mexico 
September, 2025 

Dear Praying Friends: 

 Bro. José Reyes and family have been laboring in the small town of Triumph, Chiapas 

for 15 years this month. They have been faithfully witnessing door to door, in spite of rain 7 

months of the year and problems with health. Their adult attendance is 40, but there have 

been many more saved and baptized. Due to lack of employment there, folks move to larger 

cities for work. They ask for your prayers for them and for more souls for salvation and 

discipleship; his wife is afflicted with asthma and serious thyroid problems. 

 Bro. Francisco Villalpando and wife have been in Guadalajara for 15 years. He is 

severe diabetic and has lost one leg to the disease. However, he and others are visiting door to 

door at least three days a week. He recently had a severe angina attack, but seemingly has 

recovered. They have 80 members now, and just told me they had 5 saved last Sunday. Please 

pray for them and that church; Guadalajara is a strong catholic center. 

 A new mission has been opened in an area called Las Granjas, a new suburb of 

Tijuana. Bro. Natanael Aguilar began work there a few months ago. He and Bro. Emmanuel 

Cayetano are working together there, and reaching that colonia and an adjacent one. They 

are both grads of the bible institute in Tijuana. Although they went 2 months without seeing 

fruit, for the last 2 they have had someone saved every Sunday, in answer to their prayer. They 

had 37 in attendance last Sunday. They are meeting in a garage type building, and are praying 

to be able to buy a lot before they are all sold; this is a rapidly settling area. Please pray for 

this new work, that they may be able to do so, and to also get a large van for the work. 

 In the past 3 months, El Camino Baptist in Tijuana has had 170 1st time visitors and 30 

baptized. They held 2 youth camps, with over 100 attending teen camp and 80 for junior camp. 

Bro. Jaime Leon, institute grad, has been serving as youth pastor and doing a great job. 

However, he has stepped down from that busy position, due to his precious wife’s health. One 

month ago, Sarita was discovered to have terminal brain cancer; at that time, doctors said she 

may have a few months to live. She is just 27 years old. Please pray for this precious couple.  

 Thanking you for your prayers for these and other ministries in Mexico, I remain 

Yours in Christ, 

                                  

Norm Higgins 
iminbaja@aol.com 
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